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Dean moved to approve the minutes from March 21, 2018.  Seconded by Tony.  Motion 

approved. 

 

Tim moved to approve the Treasurers report.  Seconded by Dean.  Motion approved. 

 

Tom stated LEPC requirements are exercise plan update, due October 17, and ongoing 

meeting with minutes, agenda and sign-in roster. 

 

The next LEPC meeting will be July 18th, followed by September 19th, and November 21st 

 

Tom reported a spill of gasoline in the creek that runs into the pond at Matter Park when 

a truck ran into the bridge by River Rd and Overlook Rd.  Marion Fire was able to 

contain the spill.   

 

He reported another spill of anhydrous ammonia at 200 S and approximately 800 E.  The 

farmer stated the tank was approximately 30% full when the spill occurred. 

 

Tom stated the 2018 HMEP Grant for the Commodity Flow Study has been submitted.  

Resilient Strategies quote is for $8275 to cover all State roads within Grant County and 

are in phase 1 of preparation for the data collection. 

 

Tom added that the Grant County website has been updated and now includes LEPC 

by-laws and meeting information. 

 

Tom reported that the IERC has denied the request for CBRN canisters for the GC Sheriff 

Department.   

 

He added that the Fire Instructors Association  HMAO course that was approved during 

the March 2018 meeting is awaiting recognition of IERC approved vendor status. 

 

Marion Fire Department HazMat IQ program training class will be June 16th from 8a to 

4p at station 2 in Gas City. 

 

Tom stated he EMAI-IERC Conference will be held at the Indianapolis East Marriott, 

October 16-19.  Anyone who wishes to attend should contact him. 

 

HSEEP Compliant Tabletop Exercise June 27, 2018 has been canceled due to low 

participation at the initial planning meeting. 

 



Bruce stated they would be participating in MGH’s drill this year and possibly joining 

with MFD for Code Prom next year.  Bob stated that Farimount FD is planning a farm 

rescue training that we could possibly join as well. 

 

Geoff stated that MFD is selling raffle tickets for Station 1 for $100 a piece with the prizes 

being $5000 and $10,000.  He added the Legion Post 10 will host the drawing party with 

food, music and a dice game you could win $25,000. 

 

Dean moved to adjourn.  Seconded by Ed.  Motion carried. 


